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HOLY ISLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Windsor Cottage, 3 Lewin’s Lane, Holy Island, Berwick-upon-Tweed, Northumberland TD15 2SB
Clerk: John A Bevan   Tel: (01289) 389359   Email: holyipc@btinternet.com
Subject: Application 22/02906/FUL Seaburn House. Holy Island
Ref: HIPC Policy Document
With regard to this application to convert a bothy in the grounds of Seaburn House into Holiday Let accommodation Holy Island Parish Council formally OBJECTS to this application.
As this is a further application for this site with the Council having objected to the previous ones and with no significant change having been made the Council also requests that this is dealt with by the Planning Committee and not delegated solely to Planning Officers. 

Earlier applications dating back to 2004 are mentioned. They are irrelevant and have been overtaken by the Northumberland Local Plan adopted in 2022 which recognises and addresses the pressures on north Northumberland communities such as Holy Island.

Our previous objections included the possibility of noise nuisance to the houses in Green Lane. A particular concern as three of those are the homes of Fishermen whose work involves them setting out well before dawn, sometimes between 2.00 and 3.00am. Their sleep pattern reflected by this.

The parking problem, no provision for parking has been made, has not been addressed in a meaningful way. The application attempts to do so but the reasoning is flawed. It mentions cycle routes. Visitors with luggage invariably come by car. They mention the Green Lane and Chare Ends Car parks. The former is a coach park and Blue Badge car park and not available for other vehicles. The Chare Ends car park is not only expensive, it is designed for day visitors and specifically states that overnight parking is not allowed. As the minutes of the AONB meeting of June 29th 2022 state in a comment by Iain Robson Holy Island - village at maximum capacity for both cars and people.
The application attempts to justify the development by development in one village can support services and facilities in other nearby villages, small villages identified will support a proportionate level of development. This does not apply to Holy Island. The causeway and tides make it isolated from nearby villages of which there are few. It is in the case of Northumberland unique in that way.

The application also seeks to justify the creation of holiday accommodation because the building in question is not suitable for permanent residence. It is an outhouse, at one time a coal house, serving a viable residence. There are many other purposes it could be used for as part of the main building / land. 

Holy Island Parish Council reflecting the views of its residents in a village where, using the terms of the Northumberland Local Plan, about 50% of household spaces are with no usual (ie permanent) residents and where parking is a major concern and the infrastructure struggles to deal with current visitor requirements is opposed to further increases in holiday accommodation and has drawn up a Policy Document detailing how the Council will approach any such applications. 

This Policy Document was debated and passed at the Parish Council Meeting of October 14th 2022. It is attached and should be considered a fundamental part of the Council's objection to this application.

On behalf of Holy Island Parish Council.

John Bevan.

Clerk. 











